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Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

July 21, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB)

Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/xzt-vrqo-opj or dial in to this number: +1 612-400-9583‬ PIN: 913 461 940#
Minutes:
None
Annual Town Meeting:
Overview by GC:  budget inlcudes 20% reduction in revenue.  Total is $41,560,745 which is a 1.6% increase.  The school budget was approved with $150k less than requested.  KAR reiterated that is always risky to fund with free cash because it will put you further in deficit next year.  Nancy Stanton-Cross, School Committee, and Tom Aubin, Principal and Asst. Superintendant, spoke on the needs of the school for the additional $150k from free cash.  Fincom listened but did not change the recommendation for Town Meeting.  HM spoke to the Planning Board and the Highway Surveyor and the road acceptances are on track.  TM spoke to the Chair of the Planning Board and was told most of the Zoning articles would be passed over.  

Other:

TA spoke on FY20 local receipts being only $148k over estimated.  


Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KAR and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on July 25th at 8:30 a.m. at the Westport JR/SR High School Athletic Fields for the Annual Town Meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Annual Town Meeting Warrant


